Worship Commission Meeting – Monday, July 16, 2012 – Minutes
Members present:  Fr. Scott McCawley, Steve Lisowski, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Joe Brosnan, Tom Hanik, Dave McCaffrey, Charlotte Blain, George Loss, Peg Cello.

1.  Faith Sharing – We read and discussed Porta Fidei (Door of Faith) paragraphs 1-5.  This was written by Benedict XVI for the Indiction of the Year of Faith.
2. Follow up from June minutes – Volunteer Spot – We will use it for August 15 – Feast of the Assumption.  Dave and Gail agreed to get this set up.  We do not need this for EC fest, since Ministers are already scheduled.  Steve will check in with Gail.  There was a question about the groupings of people.  Steve is OK with “CSV” format – still will need to manually enter.  Regarding the prayer list, Tom will follow up with Stewardship.  

3. Information – Worship Commission meeting is Monday, August 20 at 7:00.  IC fest is Saturday, August 25.  Parish Council is August 27.  Leadership Night is September 10.  

4. Status of Current Programs and Projects:

· Dress code – It has been working OK, but still some problems.  What are consequences to individuals who violate?  We recommend:  1) if any of us see problems, we should diplomatically say something.  2) Gail will send an email to all Ministers (except Ushers – Jim will send to them) 3) we need to clarify with the Mass Captains that they do have a role (after their primary role which is to ensure Communion stations are set).  They also should speak with people who violate the dress code, and inform the Ministry Coordinator.  Father Scott will double check to see if it is posted in back of church for Lectors, Ushers.

· Music – Steve shared feedback from Father Tom.  He would like to see a larger children’s choir; based on earlier feedback, Steve trained cantors and requested additional feedback from Father Tom; Pam Livorsi is the new cantor coordinator and Kristin is in charge of Teen Choir.  Steve will brief Father Tom about choices of music – he may do a music listening session, and make it a prayerful experience to get feedback and do some catechesis at the same time – using the Year of Faith as the umbrella concept.  He and Father Scott met with bereavement group and there will be changes to the funeral planning process.

· Liturgy Planning request form - Dave posted the form on the web site.  Reminder – this form was created to solve the problem of Masses being planned with no knowledge of the Worship Commission and Sunday Masses being appropriated to a certain group without knowledge.  This form needs to be mentioned at Parish Council and Leadership night.  Gail will also put article in Bulletin and in the newsletter.
· Liturgical Ministers Task descriptions – We are pretty close with the Task descriptions and Coordinator positions descriptions.  Still need to package it up with the procedures, etc.  Dave agreed to try to gather together.  

· Training – 7 Lectors were trained (12 Lectors and 12 Eucharistic Ministers need to be trained.  This was thought to be mostly a logistical training, to fulfill a function, with minimal spiritual formation.  Process and content still need improvement.  For example, needs to be scheduled well in advance.  We recommend the Priest/Deacon be available for the “discernment/formation” piece for all the new Ministers – Then the “nuts and bolts” can be done by others.  Thurs, there needs to be a continuous focus and growth – how to continue to grow in skill, ability and knowledge (ongoing formation and ability to proclaim).  We need to get the discernment training on the calendar and we asked that Father Scott determine if he can commit to 2 dates by our August meeting.  We agreed that we want a fall (mid-September) recruitment and spring – separate from the other “Volunteers” who are recruited via the May Ministry weekend.  Does this need to go through Parish Council?  Jim will raise.  There was an idea for peer to peer informal training.
· IC Fest – Father wants to know who can help to get set up, so let him know.  Should be there at 3:00.
· Year of Faith – we need to be thinking about how to incorporate this into our parish.

5. Next meeting – Monday, August 20 7:00.
